On Monday, July 18, the Public Discourse Project met for its sixth panel discussion, on the struggle between civil liberties and security. The panel, moderated by former 9/11 Commissioners Richard Ben-Veniste and Fred Fielding, was divided into two parts: the first featured a distinguished panel of legal experts, and the second featured prominent politicians from both parties. The panelists reiterated how delicate the balance between civil liberties and security can be as we face new threats to national security. Much of the discussion focused on the renewal of the USA Patriot Act. Many panelists stressed the importance of protecting civil liberties while dispelling several myths regarding the Patriot Act itself. Ben-Veniste defended much of the Patriot Act by explaining, "most provisions…respond directly to realities of the terrorist threat by facilitating coordination of foreign and domestic intelligence [and] by strengthening the laws to more effectively detect and disrupt terrorist financing and to keep pace with advances in technology.” However, he did express concern over certain minor, but now infamous subtleties, “like the library and bookstore search provisions, [which] seemingly fail the justification test.” 

Defenders of the provisions claimed that they were not dangerous to civil rights, and pointed out that the government has not yet used the powers to seize library records. 
The panelists were more troubled by America’s policy of designating supposed al-Qaeda operatives “illegal enemy combatants” and holding them indefinitely without access to legal counsel. The detention facility at Guantanamo Bay, Cuba, has drawn special criticism for what critics call human rights abuses and interrogation tactics that contravene the Geneva Conventions. However, the detainees exist in a legal grey area because they are not recognized as legitimate prisoners of war. In an effort to prevent another terrorist attack, American officials are also eager to quickly extract as much information as possible from the detainees, making aggressive interrogations attractive. 

Several lawmakers on the panel, including Representatives Christopher Shays (R-CT) and Carolyn Maloney (D-NY), expressed concern over the lackluster support in both Congress and the White House for an effective Civil Liberties Oversight board. “So far, this board has been totally anemic,” Maloney said. In June, the White House appointed several members to the board, and an appropriations bill amendment sponsored by Reps. Shays and Maloney doubled the budget to $1.5 million, however, Shays still feels “it is oversight without oversight.” 

 
